
May 12, 2024 
 
  Recently the Session has heard several reports about repairs, deferred 
maintenance, and other upgrades which our current facilities will require. The 
cost of this work has been found to be most likely well more than $100,000.  This 
is not an issue of finances but wanting to make best use of our facilities.  Before 
the session spends that kind of money, the session would like some idea of what 
our exact physical facilities needs are and how we can most effectively meet 
those needs.  Decisions on these matters will have definite long-term impacts 
which will need to be a part of any decisions made. 
 
 Planning to make best use of all of our facilities is a subject on which many 
people may have an interest or may have some specific knowledge that would be 
of use in making these decisions.  At its meeting last Tuesday, The session voted 
to set up a task force to explore these issues and is seeking the participation of 
anyone who believes they have a particular interest in this area. 
 
 The Session does not believe that this task force will be a particularly  
long-term one nor should it be excessively time-consumptive.  We are hoping for 
members with expertise or interest in both the preschool and the church. If this 
is an issue on which you would like to help with, please let Gaylord Jones 
know.  The Session is hoping to appoint the Task Force members at our meeting 
in late May. 
 
Thanks 
  
Pastor Tom 
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 Pastor Tom will begin a new Bible Study on  
The Gospel of John beginning June 6th.  It will be held in the 
Giffey Room at 10:30 a.m. every Thursday this  
summer.   
 
 All three synoptic Gospels get a liturgical year in the         
lectionary calendar (we are currently in Year B with a focus on 
Mark).  John does not but readings from John are peppered in 
throughout the three year  cycle.  This allows us to hear John's 
voice but we really don't have an opportunity to look at John's 
message from beginning to end.  
 
 John also uses language that is sometimes  
problematic (something brought out well in our just past book 
study).  
 
 It has also been a Gospel used by fundamentalists to make 
Jesus' message fairly  exclusive.  

•Was that John's intent?  

•Who was his original audience?   

•Why did he write his Gospel?  

•Why does it differ in sequence and focus from the    
    other three?   

 
 We will examine these questions and more.   Come for a 
lively discussion.    
 
Pastor Tom 



Join Us Sundays at 10 am 
Westminster  

Presbyterian Church 
Live Worship Services 

Click picture to go to our live worship service online.  

           Did you know you can watch our past sermons on YouTube?  
         Please see our growing playlist called Sermons on YouTube.  

    You can also use the link on our Westminster homepage,  
Watch Past Messages, or use the following link: http://tinyurl.com/WPC-Sermons  

Thank you to all who will make this week’s  
Worship Service a success: 
Guest Pastor: Pastor Bill Ward 
Lay Reader: Jean Bluhm 
Elder of the Day:  Jan Stites 
Usher/Greeter:  James & Kathleen Alviar 
Fellowship Host: Joyce Carr 
Organist: Jan Snider/Pianist: Carolin Auvil-Greenfield 

<a href='https://pngtree.com/freepng/happy-mothers-day-floral-

typography-beautiful-flowers_7682550.html'>png image from 

pngtree.com/</a> 

https://www.chehaliswpc.org/our-next-live-stream-worship
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLgoTxz3OOFUZwc4x-mvGiSrIc2bnmL_w2
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLgoTxz3OOFUZwc4x-mvGiSrIc2bnmL_w2
http://tinyurl.com/WPC-Sermons


Kaye Hubbert 
Carol Days 

Guy Warren 
Amy Howlett 
Dave Murphy  

Don Wilson 
Michael Schieffer 

David Plotz 
Jan Stites 

Kay Odegaard 
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4  Anna Alexander  

6  Kelly Wheeler  

11  Wilma Schieffer  

16  Linda Prosser  

17  Greg Garman  

20  J. Vander Stoep  

21 Jan Leventon  

22 Shari Christensen,  

      Larry Smathers  

24 Ann Vander Stoep  

25 Lindsey Giffey,  

      Donald Wilson  

13  Mike & Harriet Dwyer  

15  Terry & Teresa Brunstad  

16  Jay & Robin Hall  

31  Tony & Karen Reynolds 



Carol Days & Linda Capps are 
in the process of getting our 

new WPC directory done and if  
anyone who wants to be listed 
in the directory or need to get 

a picture turned in for the  
directory time is running out.  

Get your information/picture in now 
Please send info/pic (in jpg format) to  

officechehaliswpc@gmail.com 

Time is  
running out 
to be in the  

Directory 

with Pastor Tom, Thursdays at 10:30 am  
in the Giffey Room 

Starting the 1st Thursday in June 

mailto:officechehaliswpc@gmail.com














Announcements for Sunday, May 5, 2024 

Joys/Upcoming Events & Needs 

• Happy Birthday to everyone whose birthday is in May. 

• Happy Anniversary to all our couples married in May. 

• Happy Mother’s Day to all our Moms here at WPC. 

Concerns 

• Keith Conant sked for prayers for Susan’s father who will have  

a biopsy this week.  Prayers for the best possible result. 

• Prayers for Shirley Nelson’s sister, Betty, who has had a stroke.  

She’ll be going to rehab when a space is available. 

• Prayers for Mary, who is in the hospital with cancer & kidney 

problems.   

• Prayers for Irene who is beginning chemo treatment.     

• Jan & Ron Stites friend, Carla, was just diagnosed with cancer.   

• Prayers for Phyllis Crawford, a good member is in a dementia 

center in Shelton.   

Continued Prayers Needed for:  

Larry McCool, George Evans, John Poole, Jim Lester,  

Kay Odegaard,  Clyde Hoffman, Dave Nunn, Erlinda Martinez, 

Doug Fletcher, Dave Murphy, Alijah Berry, Margie Howard, Janice 

Borden, Gwen Moor, Wayne Osborn, Bob Lund, Anne Westfall, 

Margie Howard, Jennette Dougherty, Lowell & Brenda Carlson, 

Clyde Berry,  John Aggers, Kathryn Fraher, Elizabeth Duncan, 

Shellie Bailey, Rebecca Moore  

Please call or email prayer updates to the office. 


